THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

CHAIRMAN Thomas B. Getz

COMMISSIONERS Graham J. Morrison Clifton C. Below

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR AND SECRETARY Debra A. Howland



PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, N.H. 03301-2429

Tel. (603) 271-2431

FAX (603) 271-3878

TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964

Website: www.puc.nh.gov

January 22, 2008

Debra Howland
Executive Director & Secretary
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, New Hampshire 03301

Re: DW 06-075 Lakeview Water Company

Dear Ms. Howland:

The purpose of this letter is to provide an update with regard to Mr. Mobilia's petition to discontinue providing water service to customers of Lakeview Water Company. The development Lakeview Water Company serves has, as a condition of the subdivision approval, that public water be supplied to them. Private wells were not approved for these lots.

This condition is an impediment to the Commission's granting of Mr. Mobilia's petition. Staff spoke to Mr. Mobilia on January 16, 2008 and again on January 22, 2008 and found that his first attempt to locate a surveyor to amend the development's subdivision approval failed. Mr. Mobilia has made initial contact with an engineer, Bruce Lewis, who can file an amended subdivision plan for him with the goal of removing the public water condition. Mr. Mobilia requests the Commission keep the pending docket open for the interim while he attempts to address the subdivision approval condition.

Presently, there are no customers on the water system. We are currently awaiting notification of Mr. Mobilia's progress before we proceed.

Please let me know if you should have any questions.

Sincerely,

Marcia A. B. Thunberg

Marcia UB Thumberg

Staff Attorney

cc: Service list

Bernard Lucey, NH DES